SPECIAL MEETING

BAINBRIDGE TOWN BOARD

NOVEMBER 16, 2021

Present: Dolores Nabinger                           Supervisor

              Bob Evans                                      Councilman

              Michael Kauffman                          Councilman

              Gordie Daniels                               Councilman

             Gary Richman                                Highway Superintendent

Recording Secretary: Aric McKown           Town Clerk

Absent: Jennifer Sienko                               Councilwoman

Guest(s): Melissa Fuller, Depot Engineer Jason Fleming.

Supervisor Nabinger called the meeting to order at 4PM.

Councilman Evans mentioned he and Park Superintendent Richman had met with Depot Engineer Jason Fleming on the idea for a septic system at General Clinton Park.

Supervisor Nabinger expressed she was not in favor of a septic system and had gotten feedback from campers with varying views.  She felt we needed to put some money into the town pool as well.

Councilman Evans talked about the seasonal campers who bring in revenue and would prefer the use of a septic system.  The town board held discussion on the process of the dumping station, the layout of the camping pads and electric and water hookups.

Jason Fleming spoke on the codes for camping units, the required space of 35 to 40ft apart between campers, the location of a leech field in accordance with flood plain elevation, and the consent of FEMA before putting in full hookups.

The town board held discussion with Fleming on the use of dumping, the septic system at Copes Corners Campground and the increase of camping rates.

Councilman Evans asked Mr. Fleming about the bidding process with an engineered services.  Fleming talked about his recent experience with the Town of Butternuts with bidding and how that worked.  He spoke on how the revisions for camping could be broken down into 2 different phases, with changing the positions of electric hookups and additional campsites.  Fleming recommended 2 leech fields.  The town board held discussion with Fleming on the location of a septic system, a dump station and route of travel for campers.

Councilman Evans confirmed with Fleming that the engineered costs would be $15,000.00.  This would include the layout of campsites with water and electric.  

The town board held conversation with Mr. Fleming on inspections and an estimated amount to do the total project.

Councilman Evans talked about the benefits of creating a full hookup system for camping at Clinton Park, to help increase revenue.  

The town board held conversation on the monies that have been used from the American Rescue Funds and being able to do both projects with the town pool upgrades and full camping hookups at General Clinton Park.

Councilman Evans shared his meeting with a representative of  the Delhi Telephone Company, who came into the town hall today to look at the computer systems inside the town clerk's office, the assessor's office and the court clerk's office.   Evans expressed how impressed he was with the technological upgrades and possibilities proposed by the DTC representative, that included a better server, new phone system and security cameras.  He said the DTC would provide him with a quote, showing a breakdown of the new service possibilities.

Evans brought up the quote from the Delhi Telephone Company on the new WIFI installation at General Clinton Park, and proposed moving forward with this quote.

RESOLUTION #1
Motion was made by Councilman Evans, second by Councilman Daniels, to go with the DTC WIFI quote for an amount not exceeding $5,000.00.
Ayes: Supervisor Nabinger, Councilman Evans, Councilman Daniels, Councilman Kauffman; No: None; Motion Carried.

The town board held conversation on how camping monies and campers, are accounted for.  They took a tally on all monies that have been spent so far from the American Rescue Funds, and figured a rough estimate on monies they would spend on the town pool, a computer system upgrade for offices in the town hall, a mower and any improvements for General Clinton Park.  

Clinton Park Superintendent reported the park is starting to take bookings for camping for next year, and that if we're considering increasing the camping rate, we should do so now.  The town board held conversation on the matter.

RESOLUTION #2
Motion was made by Councilman Kauffman, second by Councilman Daniels, to raise the nightly rate to $40.00.

Ayes: Supervisor Nabinger, Councilman Evans, Councilman Daniels, Councilman Kauffman; No: None; Motion Carried.

The town board discussed raising the seasonal camping rate and compared our seasonal rate to other campgrounds rates.

RESOLUTION #3
Motion was made by Councilman Kauffman, second by Councilman Daniels, to raise the seasonal camping rate to $1,400.00.

Ayes: Supervisor Nabinger, Councilman Evans, Councilman Daniels, Councilman Kauffman; No: None; Motion Carried.

The town board discussed the monthly camping rate, and concluded to leave this rate at $450.00.  Conversation was had on setting the seasonal camping limit to 12 seasonal campers and making every other camp site along the river a seasonal campsite.

Supervisor Nabinger shared a story from the Bainbridge Chamber of Commerce meeting this morning, about a letter the Chamber had received from a man up in Maine asking the Chamber to change the name of the park, because of General Clinton's poor history with the Native Americans.  The town board all agreed to leave the name of the park as it is.

RESOLUTION #4
Motion was made by Councilman Kauffman, second by Councilman Daniels, to leave the name of General Clinton Park as is.

Ayes: Supervisor Nabinger, Councilman Evans, Councilman Daniels, Councilman Kauffman; No: None; Motion Carried.

Clinton Park Superintendent Richman mentioned Bob Vredenburgh's offer to display a 'Linkanoe' at Clinton Park in the large pavilion next Spring.

Councilman Evans asked for the town board's thoughts on whether or not they want to move forward with the septic system at General Clinton Park.  The town board held discussion on the matter.

RESOLUTION #5
Motion was made by Councilman Kauffman, second by Councilman Daniels, to have Engineer Jason Fleming draft a plan with the breakdown of Septic, Water and Electric.

Ayes: Supervisor Nabinger, Councilman Evans, Councilman Daniels, Councilman Kauffman; No: None; Motion Carried.

Motion to Adjourn at 5:47PM.

Respectively Submitted,

Aric McKown, Town Clerk

